School Site Council

Staff Lunchroom

March 11, 2008

Attendance: 

Students:
Sharon Song, Sami Baiocco, Sierra Katow, Joyce Lee, Mary Young

Staff: 
Damon Dragos, Wendy Sinnette, Kevin Buchanan, Ann Neilson, Janis Fuhrman, Allison Dalbeck, Ben Powers, Mary Walsten, Richard Weld, Mark Ewoldsen

Parents: 
Joy Smith, Debbie McCoy, Marian Christensen, Jill Blaisdell, Beth Gordon, Leslie Husa

Sharon Song called the meeting to order at 3:09 PM.

Approval of Minutes:

Dr. Dragos moved to approve the January minutes, Ms. Walsten seconded. Ms. Walsten then moved to approve the February minutes and Dr. Dragos seconded.

School Safety Plan:


Mr. Buchanan passed around the LCHS School Safety Plan. Procedures listed in the packet were for the most part similar to last year. Key points to note were that a Discipline Design Team will be implemented next year. Also, counseling groups focusing on issues such as eating disorders and stress will be implemented in the 9/12 grades. The “Use It and Lose It” cell phone policy will be stressed next year. Dr. Dragos moved to approve the School Safety Plan. Ms. Walsten seconded.

Principal Reports:

Dr. Dragos:

· Founder’s Day is coming up. Both 7/8 and 9/12 PTSA will be recognizing people who have influenced the school.

· 9th grade parent orientation night is tomorrow, March 12th
· Open House is next week.

· The Art Show is on display currently and prizes will be awarded next week.

· The Servathon is this coming Saturday.

· March 22nd is the Backwards Dance, held at the Atrium this year. 

· Pre-registration is taking place this time of the year. 

· AP sign-ups are on-going and end this Friday.

Ms. Sinnette:

· Multicultural Fair is being held next week.

· The first Star writing test took place in the beginning of March for 7th graders.

· Registration process is beginning to take place.

Requests:



Mr. Buchanan- LCHS is looking to purchase Blue Bear Tracks Student Fee Collection Software System, which will let families submit fees online for registration, lab fees, ASB, PTSA, textbooks, etc. The total cost is $12,000 but with discounts and money from other sources, they are looking for SI to cover the remaining $500. Mary Walsten moved to allocate the $500. Ben Powers seconded the motion.

Budget:


SI will probably end up with more carryover than planned. Ms. Bozzani is working on getting the Education Foundation to pay for online subscriptions for the library. Mary Walsten moved to cover the $51.90 for the IRC Detection. Ms. Sinnette seconded the motion.

Personnel Suggestions:



Dr. E went over the School Site Council recommendations covered last meeting. We need to start thinking about the budget next year so the school improvement plan can be put together.


Ben Powers moved to adjourn the meeting at 3:57 pm. Mr. Buchanan seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned.  
